Chemistry Visitor Parking Permit Details  June 2025
· The department has two visitor parking permits which can be booked by sending an email to chemadmin@unc.edu
· The visitor will receive the permit via email and must print and display the permit on the dashboard of their vehicle.
· You may not use the visitor permit if you have an existing permit for your vehicle.
· The permit allows the individual to park in any unreserved parking space in lot N11.
· Visitor permits may not park in the following spaces:
Fire lanes, service spaces, reserved spaces, such as disability, service visitor OR
the two spaces under Morehead Labs designated as Chemistry spaces.  These spaces are for the CORES, and are managed separately.
· Use of the permit is limited to individuals other than a student or employee of either UNC or UNC Hospital and any of their contract or temporary employees.  Misuse of this permit may result in a $200.00 fine.  
· The Department of Public Services requires that vendors, and repairman purchase a $5.00 vendor pass from them instead of using a visitor permit for this type of parking need.  If a vendor or repairman uses this permit instead of a vendor pass, they are subject to ticketing, especially if the vehicle has a repair logo.
Thank you!

